

St. Anne's Church Academy Sports Newsletter Term 3 – 2018/19

Term 3 has been very busy term for the children. They have taken part in many different sporting events and festivals representing both St Anne's and North Somerset along with competing in after school matches.

SPORTS PAGE ON OUR WEBSITE

Please look at our Sports page at St Anne's on our school website - www.stannesprimaryschool.co.uk. This is where you will find information about after school and lunchtime sporting clubs as well as local sports clubs. There are also lots of photos of the children taking part in sports within school and at the School Games sporting events.

AFTER SCHOOL AND LUNCHTIME CLUBS

During Term 3, children have been continuing to enjoy our after school and lunchtime clubs. After school clubs and lunchtime clubs will be starting week beginning Monday 25th February in Term 4. Multi sports club will be rounders at both campuses.

School Coaches





During Term 3, we were lucky enough to have sports coaches join us in school to teach the children different sporting skills. Mike, from Gemini Gym Club, has been working with Year 1 @Hewish and Sarah has been working with Year 1 @West Wick on the techniques of gymnastics. Sports 4 Schools who are linked with Weston AFC has been working with Yr4 at both campuses learning the importance hydration. These sessions involve physical activities combined with a small classroom session educating the children on the importance of drinking water regularly.

Sports Hall Athletics



On Wednesday 9th January a team of Yr5 and Yr6 children took part in a school games level two Sports Hall Athletics event at Hutton Moor Leisure Centre. This event has been adapted so that athletic events can be competed in a sports hall. The children took part in track events including sprint and distance running races, hurdles and obstacle races. The field events consisted of standing long and triple jumps, chest push, vertical jump, speed bounce and soft javelin.

All the children really enjoyed this event. The sports hall is always filled with joy as the children cheer each other on. We finished 5th place. Three of our children, Cheyanne, Gj and Ruben were chosen to represent Team North Somerset and will be taking part in an event against South Gloustershire later in the term. Well

done Jack D, Jack N, Jayden, Leon, Clayton, T, Reuben, Harrison, Samuel, Rio, Madison, Katie, Penny, Gj, Abi, Ella, Grace, Niamh and Cheyanne. Thank you to, Mrs Edwards-James and Miss Smith for helping at this event. Thank you to all the family support.

Year 5 & 6 Gymnastic Event



On 21st January, a team of children from Yr5 and Yr6 took part in a School Games Level Two Gymnastic event at Gemini Gym Club. All the children had to perform a floor and vault routine. They collected points for the team and an individual score as well. They took to the floor and vault with confidence and timed their moves perfectly finishing in 3rd place. Well done to Olivia, Go, Sophie, Tom, Harrison and Elijah. Thank you to Mrs Youhill for helping at this event.

Netball Match





On 6th February, the school netball team played an away match against St Andrew's School. As this was our first match the team were a little nervous. They soon settled into the game and played two lovely games of netball with end to end play. Our team worked hard in defence and centre court showing good ball passing skills. We worked well in our attacking circle and had many shots at goal but frustratingly they wouldn't go in. We lost 5-1 and 4-2. Well done to all the netball team and thank you to everyone who supported the team.

Gymnastics Event - Year 4



On 11th February, a team of children from Yr4 took part in a School Games Level Two Gymnastic event at Gemini Gym Club. As with the Yr5 event, the children had to perform a floor and vault routine. They collected points for the team and an individual score as well. The children preformed their routine with style and vaulted with grace. Well done to Alexa, Alessia, Archie from Hewish and Imogen and Lacie from West Wick. Thank you to Mrs Edwards for helping at this event.

I would like to thank all parents and carers for their continued support with all the sporting events.

We look forward to more sporting excitement in Term 4!

Many thanks

Lin Hodges
School Sports Champion